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WEST LINDSEY DISTRICT COUNCIL

MINUTES of the Meeting of the Chief Officer Employment Committee held in the Ancholme 
Meeting Room - The Guildhall, Marshall's Yard, Gainsborough, DN21 2NA on  22 January 
2018 commencing at 10.00 am.

Present: Councillor Jeff Summers (Chairman)
Councillor Stuart Kinch (Vice-Chairman)

Councillor Michael Devine
Councillor Mrs Angela Lawrence
Councillor Giles McNeill
Councillor Mrs Judy Rainsforth
Councillor Mrs Anne Welburn

In Attendance:
Alan Robinson Strategic Lead - Governance and People/Monitoring 

Officer
Emma Redwood People and Organisational Development Manager
Katie Coughlan Senior Democratic & Civic Officer

Apologies: Councillor Mrs Jackie Brockway
Councillor David Cotton

Membership: No substitutes appointed

9 TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

(a) Minutes of Meeting held on 3 July 2017

RESOLVED that the Minutes of the Meeting of the Chief Officer Employment 
Committee held on 3 July 2017 be confirmed and signed as a correct record.

10 MEMBERS' DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

All Members present declared a non-pecuniary personal interest in that they knew the staff 
members concerned. 

11 EXCLUSION OF PUBLIC AND PRESS

RESOLVED that under Section 100 (A)(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the 
public and press be excluded from the meeting for the following item of business 
on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as 
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defined in paragraphs 1 and 2 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A of the Act.

12 MANAGEMENT TEAM INTERIM ARRANGEMENTS - 6 MONTH REVIEW AND 
ARISING PROPOSALS

The Senior Democratic and Civic Officer distributed the report to Members and Officers in 
attendance.  The meeting took a short adjournment to allow Members time to consider the 
information before them. 

The meeting re-convened at 10.23 am.

The Committee when it had last met had agreed interim arrangements, for a period of six 
months, for the Senior Management of the Council.

Members were therefore asked to give consideration to a report which reviewed the 
progress achieved over the last 6 months, and asked to determine the Council’s Senior 
Management arrangements going forward; agree remuneration levels; and make 
recommendations to Full Council regarding appointments to the Statutory Posts of Head of 
Paid Service and Returning Officer. 

Debate ensued and a Member of the Committee sought indication as to whether the 
proposed salary increase was inclusive of any national pay award pending, and was of the 
view that it should be. 

Officers briefly outlined how the national pay awards scheme operated.

It was proposed and seconded that recommendation (d) should have the words “inclusive of 
any national pay award pending” included. 

In response to questions with regard to the post of Director of Economic and Commercial 
Growth and the earliest termination date referred to in the report, the Leader shared with the 
Committee his thoughts regarding this post, and how the role and Council’s need for the 
role could change significantly in the future, as a number of high level negotiations would be 
concluded after this date.  The post holder had been consulted with and shared the Leaders 
view regarding the role’s future and the need for it to remain flexible. 

Officers outlined the remuneration terms on which the post holder had been appointed and 
which had been agreed by Committee in December 2016 and the reasons for them. The 
revised remuneration proposal for this post readdressed this whilst retaining flexibility in the 
posts future. 

The Committee were in agreement that the commercial needs of the Council and therefore 
the role could likely change going forward

The Leader again reaffirmed that the post holder had been fully consulted and was in 
agreement. 

The Leader further expanded on the information contained in Section 3 of the report which 
was his personal assessment of the interim period.  Information as to how the review had 
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been undertaken was provided and the support offered by Jaki Salisbury and the role she 
had played in the process was outlined. 

The Committee heard of the 1-2-1 sessions which had been held with the Directors and of 
the meetings that had been held with Senior Managers and staff to gather feedback.  
Examples of the comments received and the statements made during this process were 
also shared with the Committee. 

In response to Members’ questions, the Leader confirmed that 1-2-1s were taking place 
across the organisation and that all service areas were showing signs of improvement.  No 
negative comments had been received. 

At the request of a Committee Member, the Leader outlined how his relationship with the 
Senior Management Team had changed during the interim period.

Finally the Leader shared with the Committee, his vision for potential management 
structures the Authority may wish to consider in the future, the potential savings which may 
be realised.  The Leader also indicated that any decision taken at this stage did not prevent 
the position being reviewed again in the future, outlining circumstances and scenarios when 
it may be prudent to do so.

On that basis it was RESOLVED that, in light of the performance assessment: 

(a) it be RECOMMENDED  to Council  that  Mark Sturgess be appointed as 
Head of Paid Service; 

(b) it be RECOMMENDED  to Council  that  Alan Robinson be appointed as the 
Returning Officer;

(c) the former Chief Executive’s responsibilities continue to be distributed to the 
Councils three Directors, as they were during the interim arrangements;

(d) new salaries for the 3 Executive Directors of £93,240 (an increase of 
£10,000 pa inclusive of any national pay award pending) be approved;

(e) in light of the decisions above, it be RECOMMENDED to Council that the 
post of Chief Executive be deleted from the establishment and the 
Constitution be amended, as necessary, to reflect such;

(f) the Executive Director Model and revised job titles as set out in the staffing 
implications box of the report be adopted, namely: -

Executive Director of Economic and Commercial Growth
Executive Director of Resources
Executive Director of Operations; and 

(g) the post of Executive Director of Economic and Commercial Growth be 
reviewed in December 2020 and the contractual arrangements agreed in 
November 2016 be replaced with a 3 month termination payment should the 
post holder leave employment after that date.     
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The meeting concluded at 10.55 am.

Chairman


